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Dear Denver Alumnae Chapter Members: 
 
Happy Spring! Thank you for your continued support of our 
nationally-recognized and dynamic chapter. 
 
Since 1908, DAC members have faithfully honored their “Theta for a 
lifetime” promise made at initiation. The Denver Alumnae Chapter 
thrives thanks to our members constant gifts of their precious time, 
talents and treasures. We invite all DAC members to share their 
ideas, strengths and heart for Theta by attending our special events 
and serving as a chapter Board member or committee chairperson. 
The rewards are infinite! Please contact me to learn more about the 
delightful opportunities available to connect with your Theta sisters 
and to “pay it forward” to all DAC members who have given so 
generously of themselves to our chapter. 

http://www.denver.kappaalphatheta.org/


 
Social Committee: 
Come join us in June for an outdoor summer concert! 

June 23rd, 6pm at Crescent Amphitheater, Centennial, 

enjoy all your favorite songs played by Syndicate, a top-40 

cover band. 

Look for more details soon in the evite! 

 

Please plan to connect with your Theta sisters at the 
following Denver Alumnae Chapter’s social and 
service events: 

June 2015: an outdoor picnic and concert 

September 2015: a tentatively-scheduled wine tasting 

party 

October 2015: Kappa Alpha Theta’s National Day of 

Service 

November 2015: General Membership Meeting and 

Officer Elections 

December 2015: Annual Holiday Party at Barbee Riehl’s 

lovely home 

January 23, 2016: Annual Founders Day Celebration at the 

Wellshire Inn 

Please stay tuned for the details to follow on a postcard 

which will arrive in your mailbox in June! 

 

Events 

Special Interest Groups are 

exclusively for dues-paying members, an extra “perk” 

for DAC membership. Contact the SIG chair directly or 

contact  Sheri DeCoste, Vice President of Special 

Interests, at  sheri.theta@gmail.com. We look 

forward to seeing you at one of our Special Interest 

Groups! 

Book Club  

  Lydia Troxler  lydiatroxler@comcast.net 

Bridge Club  

  Fran Williams  ferinfitz@reagan.com 

DTC Lunch Bunch  

  Leslie Nissen leslie_nissen@yahoo.com 

Downtown Lunch Bunch  

  Leslie Franklin  snowgumbo@gmail.com 

Golf Club  

  Edie Bell  eabell5@msn.com 

Hiking Club  

  Betty Dysart  bmdysart@aol.com 

  and Pat Ling patling@comcast.net 

Kites and Kids  

  Marcy Goetz-Than 

marcygoetzthan@yahoo.com 

Lunch Bunch  

  Cynthia Skari  cynthiaskari@gmail.com 

Nite Kites  

  Jill Byrne robertsjille@yahoo.com 

Supper Club  

  Karen Olson ko.karen.o@gmail.com 
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News 

Wonderful News 
New Denver Alumnae 
Chapter Member  
  
I am excited to share with all of you that Lauren 
Dornisch, daughter of Stacy Decker Hayes, was initiated 
as a member of Kappa Alpha Theta. Her initiation was 
Sunday, March 15 at the Beta Iota Chapter at the 
University of Colorado in Boulder. Please join me and 
send her a warm welcome letter.   Lauren will be a great 
member of Theta and the alumnae chapter.  
  
Lauren Dornisch, 8612 S Everett Street, Littleton, CO 
80128 

  
Theta Love, 
Kendy Cusick-Rindone 
Alumnae District Director - District VIII 
Kappa Alpha Theta 

4252 E Caley Place Littleton, CO 80121 
phone: 303-694-4052 cell: 303-947-5123 fax: 303-771-
3243 
email: rinsick@aol.com 
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Thetas, please note: 
Every once in awhile it is worth reminding: our Denver 

Alumnae Chapter membership roster is not to be used 

for solicitations. If you have questions about it, error 

on the side of caution. Please do not solicit your Theta 

sisters. 

Beta Gamma 

Co-Recruitment Advisor  
Beta Gamma Chapter at Colorado State 
University  
 
The advisory board is responsible for the supervision of the 
college chapter and its well-being and reports regularly on 
the status and operations of the chapter.  The advisory board 
should be knowledgeable of current Fraternity laws and 
policies and ensure those laws and policies are followed. If 
anyone is interested in serving on the Beta Gamma Advisory 
Board, please contact Stephanie Kozar 
at sdkozar@gmail.com for more information.  
 
The advisory board shall be responsible for the supervision of 
the college chapter and its well-being and shall report 
regularly on the status and operations of the chapter to the 
college district director (CDD). The ABC shall be appointed by 
the CDD. The ABC shall appoint members to her board with 
the approval of the CDD. (Kappa Alpha Theta Bylaws, Article 
IV, The advisory board shall be knowledgeable of current 
Fraternity laws and policies and ensure those laws and 
policies are followed.  
 
The recruitment advisor is responsible for ensuring that the 
chapter recruits members in a well-planned, thoughtful 
manner following the guidelines provided by the Fraternity. 
She also ensures that proper planning takes place for 
recruitment events and that these events are properly 
executed by chapter officers and members. 
 
 

I am the Advisory Board Chairman for the newly 
established Beta Gamma Chapter at Colorado State 
University.  The position of Co-Recruitment Advisor 
recently opened up on the Advisory Board.  If you are 
interested in Co-Chairing the position, please forward me 
a summary of your recruitment experience. 
 
Loyally, 
Stephanie Kozar, Advisory Board Chairman 
Kappa Alpha Theta/Beta Gamma Chapter 
sdkozar@gmail.com 
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Update from our VP 

Membership 

Susan Secrest 

susan.secrest@comcast.net 

Membership 
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Last year the Denver Alumnae Chapter moved to a 

calendar year membership.  The 2015 membership 

year began on January 1. To date, we are 242 

members strong!  But it is never too late in the year 

to welcome new or renewing members, Thetas who 

are new to the area, and recent graduates.   

Dues can be paid online (login required) or by 

contacting the VP Membership at  

susan.secrest@comcast.net or  303.862.4977. Dues 

are $55 (Regular) or $89 (Twin Star), which covers 

both local and national fees.   

You won’t want to miss a bit of all the Theta action 

going on this year, so please renew your membership 

right away! 

If you know a Theta who is not yet a part of our 

chapter, please invite her to join us too. Bring her to a 

chapter program or Special Interest Group event, and 

let her know how much fun we have connecting with 

each other socially, through career networking 

events, and in service to Theta philanthropies. 

 

     On Sunday, April 19, I hosted a Brunch for our 

Chapters 2015 Twin Star Members.  Our Twin Star 

Member consist of over 70 women who opt to 

contribute a higher local membership fee.  These 

additional fees help us to provide discounted 

membership to recent grads and to Thetas new in town.   

     They provide additional operational funding for our 

chapters so that we can keep our Regular dues level 

affordable.   

     Although the weather was chilly outside, we socialized 

and enjoyed a delicious brunch inside.  I had the pleasure 

of meeting a number of our Twin Star Members whom I 

had not met in the past.  I particularly enjoyed hearing 

about my neighborhood in the early 1960’s from a Theta 

who lived in her first house just around the corner!  

     There are so many wonderful opportunities to attend 

our Chapters social and philanthropic events, I hope that 

you are enjoying the benefits our membership to our 

chapter and the friendship and connections that it offers. 

Loyally, 

Susan Secrest, VP Membership 



Member Profiles 

Alyssa Albertson joins our chapter after moving 

to the Denver area from Boise Idaho with her boyfriend 

Ryan who recently got a job here in the area.  Alyssa is 

originally from Boise, ID. She graduated from The College 

of Idaho where she was initiated into Eta Eta. She earned 

her Bachelor's degree in history in 2011 and her Master's 

in teaching in 2012. She taught in Idaho for a year and is 

now substitute teaching in the St. Vrain School District.   

Alyssa and Ryan just bought a house in Frederick and they 

have two dogs, Colt and Bailey. Alyssa’s favorite Theta 

memory is initiation. She loved her own initiation and 

being a part of other initiations. Theta is important to her 

because it has given her the opportunity to meet new 

people with whom she has a common tie and a special 

bond.  

New Member Profiles 
 
We are pleased to feature the following new members in this newsletter and we are looking forward to featuring 
additional new members in the future newsletters. Please take some time to get to know these wonderful women! 
 

Kate Gearhart joins our chapter after moving 

here from Grand Junction where she and her husband 

lived for a short time before moving to Colorado from 

Bozeman, Montana.  Kate grew up for the most part in 

Whitefish, Montana.  She was initiated as an Alpha Nu 

Theta at the University of Montana in Missoula where 

she earned her degree in Finance and International 

Business.  

Kate and her husband, Tyler, were married in 

September, 2014.  They have a two-year-old black lab 

named Reese, who is currently an only child, but they 

are planning to have kids in the near future. Kate works 

for Mondelez International- Nabisco, as a Retail 

Merchandising Supervisor. She loves spending time 

outside playing tennis, hiking, camping, exploring Denver 

and traveling. Kate made some of her best friends while 

living in the Theta house and two of her sisters were 

bridesmaids in her wedding. Kate looks forward to being 

a part of the Alumni Chapter and starting a new journey 

in her life, in a new city, and with another group of great 

Theta women! 

 

Anne Green joins our chapter after moving here 

from Miami, Florida this past fall.  She is originally from 

Texas but she’s lived in many other cities over the years. 

She graduated from Drake University. Anne currently 

works for a nonprofit in Boulder called BeadforLife as a 

Financial Accounting Manager after many years in the 

corporate world. She is widowed and has six siblings 

which means that she is Aunt to many nieces and 

nephews! 

 

/ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧ  
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Alexis Higgins joins our chapter after moving 

here from Scottsdale, Arizona in January.  She graduated 

from Arizona State University. Alexis was born in Canada 

and she has also lived in Rhode Island, Michigan, Arizona, 

Washington, Georgia and California. Alexis’ parents, who 

have been married for over 40 years, live in Southern 

California. She is an only child.  She has a dog, Maya, who 

is a Rhodesian Ridgeback. 

For the past 16 years Alexis has been in the corporate 

marketing world. In December, she decided to leave her 

job to follow her passion and attend the Natural Therapy 

Institute’s Natural Foods Chef Program. This new 

opportunity is providing her with the knowledge and skills 

to cook for clients who are struggling with health 

conditions. This is Alexis’ passion and she is thrilled to help 

people through diet. 

Alexis loves to travel, cook, play tennis, ski, do yoga, hike 

and visit friends around the country. Her favorite 

memories of Theta are her times when she lived on the 

Sorority Housing Floor where there was always something 

crazy going on. Being an only child and then immediately 

having a hundred sisters was a special experience for her. 

 

bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧ       

 

Member Profiles 

Green, continued… 

Anne loves outdoor activities such as tennis, golf, hiking and 

snowshoeing, as well as bridge, books, movies and music.  

One of her favorite things about Theta is that after over 20 

years since graduation, members of her pledge class began 

reuniting for a weekend get-together every year for the last 

10 years in different cities around the country.  She loves 

that it's been an amazing testament to the friendships 

formed so many years ago. 

Katharine Hoehne joined our chapter after 

moving here from Boise, Idaho. She graduated in 2014 from 

The College of Idaho - Eta Eta chapter – where she earned 

her degree in International Political Economy with Spanish 

and Journalism minors.  She is a Boise native.   

Katharine is the youngest of three and she loves to explore 

Colorado. She also loves to work out, bake and watch 

football. Her favorite memories of Theta are when she got 

her Big and her Little. She loved the excitement of the 

process and being able to form such a bond.  She also loved 

that allowed her to instantly have a family away from 

home. 
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Membership 

Anna Porter joins our chapter after moving here 

from the Philadelphia area.  She is originally from Texas.  

She and her husband Ken have a seven-year-old son named 

David.  Anna graduated from MIT with a BS and MS in 

Aeronautical and Astronautical Engineering.  She is 

currently a Mechanisms Engineer at Lockheed Martin.   

Anna was initiated into Zeta Mu Chapter at MIT. She enjoys 

traveling and watching movies. She fondly remembers a 

joint intramural hockey team with the Thetas and the ZBT 

fraternity, where her now husband was a member and on 

the team.  She has a favorite photo with her husband at a 

Theta formal in the fall of 1992 (the only time they went on 

a date in college).  They lost touch after graduation but 

finally reunited in May of 2010 and married in July of 2011.  

 

Lauryn Reiff joins our chapter after graduating in 

2014 from Allegheny College where she had a History and 

Theatre double major. She is a Colorado native, born and 

raised. Lauryn lives with her parents Rick and Daphyne and 

their cat named Boo Kitty. She has a younger brother 

named Jared who attends CU Boulder.  

Lauryn is currently looking for a job in college admissions.  

She likes to cross-stitch, read, attend church, do Bible 

Journaling and write historical fiction.  Her favorite Theta 

memory was Bid Day. At her school, each chapter would 

run around the campus to collect their new members. All 

the chapters race about chanting their spirit songs loudly. 

When she heard the "K-A-P-P-A A-L-P-H-A T-H-E-T-A -  Think 

Theta all the way" chant coming her way, she was ecstatic. 

When she was presented with her bid, she knew she was 

home.   

 

Database Manager- The Database Manager 

adds new members and revises information about 

existing member in the DAC Membership Database.  

The database is LibreOffice 4.3 and shared through 

Dropbox. The Database Manager must have basic 

database skills that cover tables, queries, forms and 

reports.  The Database Manager provides updates to 

Board and Special Interest Group Chairs. This role 

provides an opportunity for someone who can’t 

always attend event to quickly know everyone in the 

Chapter! 

Membership Committee Opportunities 

Supporting a Denver Alumnae Chapter Board 

Committee is an excellent way to increase your 

professional and social network by donating only a few 

hours a month.  We are seeking a few smart and 

ambitious ladies to help with the following: 

Alum Chums- An Alum Chum is an active 

member who welcomes first year members by 

inviting them to attend Chapter events. The Alum 

Chum helps make introductions and answer the new 

member’s questions about the Denver Alumnae 

Chapter. 
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About Kappa Alpha Theta: Founded in 1870 
at DePauw University (then Indiana Asbury 
College) in Greencastle, Ind., Kappa Alpha 
Theta is the first Greek-letter fraternity for 
women and supports more than 135 college 
chapters and more than 200 alumnae groups 
across the US and Canada. Membership 
totals nearly 251,000.  
 
About Kappa Alpha Theta 
Foundation: Kappa Alpha Theta Foundation 
is a 501(c)(3) organization whose mission is 
to is to secure and manage resources for the 
educational, leadership, and philanthropic 
programs of the Fraternity and for the 
scholastic, professional, and service pursuits 
of its members to help them reach their 
fullest potential and make a difference in the 
world.  
 
Theta Foundation grants more than $1.1 
million annually in support of Theta women 
and chapters, Kappa Alpha Theta Fraternity, 
and other community organizations. Theta 
Foundation was founded in 1960 and is 
headquartered in Indianapolis, Ind.  
 
About National Court Appointed Special 
Advocates Association: The National CASA 
Association is an organization of more than 
950 programs recruiting, training, and 
supporting court-appointed volunteers to 
stand up for the rights of abused and 
neglected children, in the courtroom and the 
community. 

For 25 years, Kappa Alpha Theta and National Court Appointed Special 
Advocates (CASA) have shared a relationship rooted in a shared belief 
that every abused or neglected child should be safe, establish 
permanence, and have the opportunity to thrive. During the past 25 
years, Thetas have been advocates, contributed countless volunteer 
hours, and provided millions of dollars in support of national and local 
CASA programs. Unfortunately the number of children in foster care is 
rising, and there are thousands of children who do not have a voice 
because they don’t have a CASA.  
 
We know it costs approximately $1,000 a year to fund a CASA volunteer 
for one child, a cost that is just one third of the cost of one month in 
foster care. Throughout our 25-year relationship, Thetas have generously 
supported Kappa Alpha Theta Foundation’s Grant to National CASA, and 
in a three-hour period and through $5 contributions, attendees at Grand 
Convention 2014 raised enough money so Theta Foundation could 
provide 14 children with a CASA volunteer for a year. 
 
Today, we’re going to do that again, but for more children—and we can’t 
do this without you. We are a Fraternity of 200,000+ members, and we 
know every member can make a difference. For the next 25 hours, we 
are asking Thetas (and their friends) to help us reach our goal of 
providing 25 abused or neglected children with a CASA volunteer for one 
year. Every gift of every size matters. We know that when Thetas come 
together to spread the widest influence for good, anything is possible! 
Together, we can demonstrate that abused and neglected children are 
not forgotten. 
 
Please join us by making a gift and sharing our message via social media.  
25 hours 
To raise $25,000 
To help 25 children 
In celebration of 25 years 
Will you give $25? 
When filling out the online form, make sure to select Restricted 
Donation and National CASA so that your donation is credited 
appropriately. And ... follow the #Theta25CASA hashtag to receive 
updates! 
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Pansy Bouquets 

Î Stay connected to Kappa Alpha Theta and strengthen its future. www.ThetaLifeLoyal.org Î   14 

...to Jenny Koch for her amazing work in creating the 
wonderful Casa for CASA event in April. We are inspired 
by your energy and commitment to Theta and our 
philanthropy. The event was fun, reflected beautifully on 
our chapter, and a big success! 

…to Susan Secrest for organizing, catering and hosting the 
lovely Twin Star Brunch on April 19th in her beautiful 
home! 

…to Val Lunka and Jane Siekmeier for helping with the 
set-up and clean-up at the Twin Star Brunch and to Jenny 
Koch for making gold glitter candle for all of the Twin Start 
members!  —Susan Secrest 

4ÈÉÎËÉÎÇ ÏÆ 9ÏÕȣ 
Get well wishes to Samantha Tanenholtz 

 

Courtesy Committee 

Contact Gail Karsian 303.771.4677 or  
col.gail76@gmail.com 
if you need a note written for a birth, marriage, 
someone in the hospital  or sick at home, surgery, a 
death, or someone who has received an award. 

http://www.thetalifeloyal.org/

